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HATHERSAGE PARISH COUNCIL

Clerk – Mrs A P Jones

The Old Surgery, 39 Valley Road, Barlow, N E Derbyshire, S18 7SL

Tel: 0114 289 1854; Mob: 07443 508 357
Email: HathersageParishClerk@hotmail.co.uk
Minutes of meeting 
Date: Wednesday 16th August 2017.  
Time: 7:00pm

Location: Sampson Room, Memorial Hall, Hathersage.
Present: Councillors Marsden, Rodgers, Wedgewood. 

In Attendance: Steve Wyatt (Assistant Clerk), David Graham and Brian Morris (Hathersage Bowling Club, HBC

	26/17
	
	Apologies for Absence received from Cllr. Mander.

	27/17
	
	To decide any variation in the order of business. The item brought by the Bowling Club to be brought forward to Public Participation.

	28/17
	
	Public participation. David Graham and Brian Morris (Hathersage Bowling Club, HBC) attended – to speak out of courtesy and to discuss with HPC as lease holders of the bowling green with regards an access issue from Hillside, Roslyn Crescent through the bowling green area;  HBC have a signed original copy of the lease which can be copied to HPC; Hillside, Roslyn Crescent, backs onto the bowling green pavilion area; access is being gained from Hillside and into HBC, accessing by climbing over the wall; current owners of Hillside (Steve Atkins & Emma Parkinson) have approached HBC to ask that access is not blocked (residue from grass cutting and tree trimmings are put here); letters have been written to HBC by the current owners of Hillside on this matter; Minutes of HPC meeting March 2011 stated that the access should no longer be used due to use exceeding the agreement; The Coombs family (previous occupants of Hillside) have acknowledged that they stopped using the access when asked to do so; the current occupants have been accessing over the wall for 8 months since moving into the house; HBC want to meet with the current family (with HPC agreement) – HBC will explain HPC minutes of March 2011, it was suggested that access is allowed for the current children of the family until they exceed Junior school age but for the current owners only; there were concerns from HPC about liability and Health & Safety issues; HPC do not wish to give permission for climbing the wall, also approaching HBC members from behind is not good considering the age profile of the membership; after all concerns had been raised HPC would prefer that the access over the wall is not used for Health & Safety reasons and that there is a perfectly good path around the bowling green from Roslyn Road for access to the playing field.
The matter is to be taken to next HPC meeting (05/09/17) and outcome fed back to HBC who will then write to the complainant. 

	29/17
	
	Declaration of interests – none.

	30/17
	
	Confirmation of minutes of the meeting of 20th June 2017 – these were approved and signed.

	31/17
	
	Any Matters Arising – none.

	32/17
	
	Hard Play Area – nothing to report.

	33/17
	
	Playing Field. 

	33/17
	.1
	Surface of Football Area – no problems at the moment.

	33/17
	.2
	Report from Friends of the Playing Field Group – one received.

	33/17
	.3
	Bark/chippings for play area – the area has been rotavated, Cllr. Wedgwood is to order the bark top up and to inform Kirsty and Ian of Friends of the Playing Field.

	34/17
	
	Playground. 

	34/17
	.1
	Playground reports. Bottom Gate spring only attached at one end – Oddfellows Road. This is to be passed to the Village Caretaker.

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	34/17
	.2
	Playground behaviour – no further reports have been received. It was reported that some comments had been seen on Facebook over this matter.

	35/17
	
	Items for next meeting.

	36/17
	
	Confirm date of next meeting as 19th September 2017 (if required).
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